COUNCIL OF ACADEMIC SOCIETIES
The Council of Academic Societies (CAS) and the Organization of Resident Representatives (ORR) met in Charleston, SC on March 5-7, 2009.  Drs. Byrd and Ludwig represented AAHSL.  There was good turnout for the meeting and the occasion was used to formally announce an addition to the AAMC Leadership Team, Ann Bonham, Ph.D., who became AAMC’s new chief scientific officer in July.  The CAS program theme this year, "Addressing the Forces of Change: Finding Allies in Turbulent Times," was very timely.  Sessions focused on health care reform issues, the role of physician payment policies in aligning incentives, accreditation issues, the recent IOM report on duty hours, and curriculum reform.  2010 CAS spring meeting is scheduled for March 4-6, 2010 at the Driskill Hotel in Austin, Texas.
The AAMC issued its Report on Medical School Faculty Salaries, 2007-2008, its 44th review of full-time faculty compensation. The Report includes 33 tables that present the total compensation attributable to teaching, patient care, or research for 85,575 full-time medical school faculty. Fiscal year 2008 data were submitted by 127 of the 129 accredited medical schools in the United States that were administered the 2008 Faculty Salary Survey, and cover all sources of compensation: fixed/base salary, medical practice supplement, bonus/incentive pay, and uncontrolled outside earnings. The publication reports total compensation statistics for six faculty ranks in 79 departments/specialties. The tables provide the 25th percentile and 75th percentile as well as the mean and median for each combination of faculty rank and faculty department/ specialty. The number of faculty in each total compensation statistic is given also.
CAS sponsored several educational activities at the 2009 AAMC Annual meeting including a Friday CAS workshop. 
Other recent CAS activities and initiatives included work on CAS and AAMC administrative restructuring.  The Administrative Board of CAS was reorganized under this structure.
“Leadership News and Items of Possible Interest” is regularly provided to CAS representatives by Anthony Mazzachi, AAMC Senior Assoc. VP for Biomedical and Health Sciences Research.  Reaction to posting of this information on the AAHSL listserv has been highly positive. 
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